THE COLLEGE IN REVIEW

SCHOOIL OF ECONOMICS APPROVED

The Board of Regents approved last February 16 the proposal for a
new School of Economics. The School will consist of two divisions —
the existing Institute of Economic Development and Research, and the
Department of Economics. Under the new set-up, the Department of
Economics will be headed by a chairman and will continue to be res-
ponsible for the teaching of economics, while the IEDR will be headed
by a director and will continue to be responsible for research in econ-
omics.

Appointed Officer-In-Charge of the new School was Dr. Amado
Castro. The School will commence operations after the second semester.

COLLEGE HOLDS SEMINAR IN ILIGAN

The College held a seminar on Management Accounting in Iligan
City from February 26 to March 5 as part of its Executive Development
Program. Officer-In-Charge of the Seminar was Rafael A. Rodriguez,
with Donald M. Halley, Jose Lardizabal, and Dean Cesar Virata compos-
ing the panel of speakers.

The next seminar, which will be on Financial Management, is sche-
duled to be held at the same place sometime during the first week of
June.

DEAN VIRATA LEAVES FOR THE STATES

Dean Cesar E.A. Virata left last April 19 for the United States to
survey the agricultural-business curricula of the different business schools
there.

He was accompanied by Dr. Fabian Tiongson, Assistant Professor
of agriculture and economics at the College of Agriculture.

They will be arriving back on May 21.
DR. ENCARNACION LEAVES FOR SOUTHEAST ASIAN
COUNTRIES

Dr. Jose Encarnacion, Jr., Head of the Department of Economics,
also left last April 18 for some Asian countries to interview possible can-
didates for graduate in economics fellowships under the UP Economics
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Project. He will visit Universities in Djakarta, Singapore, Kuala Lumpur,
Bangkok, Hong Kong, and Taipei.

Dr. Encarnacion is scheduled to return on May 1.

VELASCO ARRIVES

Immanuel T. Velasco arrived last April 10 from the University of
Chicago where he completed his Master in Business Administration ma-
joring in Business Economics. He was on an NEC-AID grant.
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